
2022 February Membership Meeting 
On the first of February, the club met in the R.H. Johnson Social Hall West.  
 
The brief business meeting included a report that the old greenhouse was gone and work had begun on the new one. Expected completion was mid-April. 
 
The March Membership meeting was cancelled since there were three other activities in the works for March: a tour of several SCW homeowners’ desert gardens, a bus 
trip to the Botanical Garden, and a Spring Breakfast social event. 
 
The speaker, John Budd, answered several questions on irrigation. 


